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July 6, 2021 
 
Ms. Jodi Schreiber 
Fremont Paving and Redi Mix, Inc. 
839 MacKenzie Avenue 
Canon City, CO  81212 
 
 
RE: Reduction of Groundwater Level Monitoring Frequency from Monthly to Quarterly; Pueblo East 

Pit, Permit No. M-2000-041 
 
Dear Ms. Schreiber, 
 
On July 5, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received a request to reduce 
the frequency of groundwater level monitoring from monthly to quarterly at the Pueblo East Pit, Permit 
No. M-2000-041. As you indicated in Appendix H of the approved Amendment 1 (AM-1) frequency of 
monitoring is to be reduced from monthly to quarterly upon completion of the slurry wall. The SEO 
approved the slurry wall leak test on July 10, 2019. The Division agrees the frequency of monitoring can 
be reduced to quarterly. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 
x8114, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
 
ec: Jodi Schreiber, Fremont Paving and Redi Mix, Inc., jodi@arycorp.com 
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